
 

 
September 18, 2024 
 
Dr. Thomas Paskus  
National Collegiate Athletic Association 
P.O. Box 6222 
Indianapolis, IN 46206 
 
Dr. Lydia Bell 
National Collegiate Athletic Association 
P.O. Box 6222 
Indianapolis, IN 46206 
 
 
Dear Drs. Paskus and Bell: 
 
I am pleased to inform you that the NCAA Research Review Board approved the 2024-25 
NCAA Growth, Opportunities, Aspirations, and Learning of Students in college (GOALS) 
Study during a Convened Board meeting, effective Oct. 1, 2024.  
 
The RRB also approved a Waiver of Documentation of Consent for this project. 
 
According to the RRB Standard Operating Procedures, if the study persists beyond one year 
a continuing review must be scheduled. Therefore, to ensure adherence to the protocol, 
please forward all required documentation to the RRB Administrator by Aug. 1, 2025, if 
necessary. The RRB Administrator will issue a reminder for you closer to the deadline. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Melody A. Werner 
Chair, NCAA Research Review Board 
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